

## Supreme Court of Tennessee

Administrative Office of the Courts Nashville City Center, Suite 600 511 Union Street Nashville, Tennessee 37219 615/741-2687 FAX 615/741-6285

ELIZABETH A. SYKES Director

June 9, 2009

TIM D. TOWNSEND Deputy Director

Mr. David M. Divelbiss 601 ½ B West 4<sup>th</sup> Ave. Lenoir City, TN 37771

RE: Request for opinion

Dear Mr. Divelbiss:

I received your correspondence, dated June 6, 2009, concerning an opinion issued by the AOC with regard to Lenoir City's recorder and city court clerk. It does not appear that our office issued any written opinion concerning this matter. It is certainly possible that a telephone inquiry was made concerning this issue and the matter discussed. However, there is no written opinion on file with regard to this matter.

Please do not hesitate to contact me if I may be of further assistance.

Sincerely,

Aaron J. Conklin

Assistant General Counsel

AJC/ajc